
 

 

June 8, 2021 

Tracy Renaud 

Office of Legislative Affairs 

U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services 20 Massachusetts Avenue NW 

Washington DC 20001 

 

Dear Ms. Renaud, 

 

I am writing to request that the Asylum Headquarters consider a rule change to allow asylum interviews 

to occur via video. It is my understanding that the United States Citizenship and Immigration Services 

(USCIS) has been using video for naturalization interviews to comply with Covid restrictions as well as 

backlogs, and I believe that asylum officers should have access to the same protocols. 

 

Two of our Boulder, CO constituents, Mohamad Al Chukr and his wife, have had a pending asylum case 

since 2015 and are still waiting for their interviews to be scheduled. Mr. Al Chukr is 67 years old, and his 

wife is 60 years old. Their health has been in decline and, as such, they have been unable to attend 

funerals of family members in Syria. Their daughters and grandchildren live outside the US, and they 

have not seen them for years. Two of our Lafayette, CO constituents are sisters from India, who have had 

pending asylum claims since 2016. Due to their mother’s declining health, their interviews were 

originally expedited. However, Tenzin Khechok and Kunchok Dolma’s interviews were not scheduled in 

Denver until March 2020. Now, these interviews have been postponed indefinitely. 

 

In March 2020, the Houston Asylum Office stopped scheduling circuit rides to Colorado, and there is 

currently no plan or timeline for restarting them. Conducting these interviews remotely should be the 

logical solution to this problem. There is no need to keep families waiting for an additional 1-2 years, 

with no end in sight, while USCIS begins conducting remote interviews for other purposes. As my office 

understands it, this change will require the involvement of field office staff and interviewing 

equipment/space to be made available, as well as a rule change.  

 

I urge you to consider changing this rule as soon as possible. Video interviews for asylum seekers should 

immediately be instituted, and the statutes that require in-person appearances of applicants before an 

asylum officer, and all family members included in the asylum application, must be waived. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 

 
 

Joe Neguse 

Member of Congress 






